






states of being. Hudson-Ware's paintings compress and
concentrate the realities of human experience: she intends
the figures and scenes she depicts to be interpreted
symbolically, rather than literally.

The first of the Refugees paintings is The Dispossessed, in
which the diminishing value of human life is assessed within
a macabre auction ring. Ayoung child on a stone pedestal,
waits to be sold to the highest bidder, while a statue of
Aphrodite is exposed to the scrutiny of potential purchasers.
Reduced to a lascivious image on a laptop screen, human
life is no longer inherently valuable, but instead becomes a
commodity measured in terms of personal gratification and
political capital. At the far right of the canvas, the witnessing
figure of German artist lovis Corinth (1858-1925) occupies
a mediating position between the viewer and the rest of the
composition. He appears dispassionate in his concentration
on his drawing. but his work remains as a witness to his life
and times.

The fate of the imprisoned is depicted in The Confined. To
the obvious dismay of the watching housek.eeper, a
workman exposes the rooms inside, each containing a fresh
example of man's inhumanity to man, from concentration
camp prisoners to victims of religious persecution. Rearing
up from the centre of the earth, a monstrous creature
symbolises the evil that has been allowed to breed in the
secrecy of this isolated building in a barren coastal landscape.
Witness to the seemingly limitless human capacity for
cruelty is Edmund Georgen, a prisoner in Mauthausen-Gusen
Concentration Camp during the Second World War. 8y
incorporating an image of a man hanging from his bound
hands, Hudson-Ware alludes to a drawing Georgen made
recording an interrogation by the camp's guards.

Our moral duty to help when others suffer, regardless of our
relative distance from the problem, is explored in Feed My
Sheep, which tak.es its title from an instruction given by



Jesus to his followers. Arriving in a strange land, a boatload
of desperate refugees meets with an ambivalent welcoming
party. The anguished faces of the refugees issue a silent
challenge to all who ignore those in need, suggesting instead
that we uphold the spirit of the philanthropic promises
made by previous generations;

Give me your tired, your poor
Your huddled masses yeaming to breathe free
The wretched refuse of your teeming shore
Send these, the homeless, tempest-tossed to me,1

Even before the transition to a new environment, survival is
neither simple nor guaranteed, particularly for those who
have been traumatised. In Reconnection, survivors, at some
point, have to choose either to live in the past and be
consumed by their desire for revenge or to re-enter the
world of the living. by constructing new and different lives.
Here, in the midst of a pitiless desert, a primitive structure
is crowded with the victims of war, persecution abuse,
disease and mental illness. Aharsh, fractured sky and the
impression of intense heat suggest that this is a site of
mental as well as physical torture. The ubiquitous news
media, symbolised by an intrusive oversized hand and
microphone, monitors the situation in the ante-room of hell
while the figure of Christ is included as a symbol of rescue
and redemption. All this is watched over by two immense
concrete figures inspired by the totemic sculptures of British
artist Lynn Chadwick. (b.1914).

In contrast, the scenes depicted in RebUilding: Love and
Work are concerned with the return of normality and order.
Under the watchful gaze of German expressionist painter
Max Beckman (1884-19S0), who was primarily concerned
with the enigma of human existence, the survivors of
persecution embrace their new world, rebuilding their homes
and personal relationships. Although the overwhelming
impression left by the painting is one of relief and



ce1ebra 'on, its vision is tempered by the presence of an
accountant, who enten aU previous actions, both the hidden
and the known, into the book of life as if preparing for an
ultimate judgement

How should we live? Protection: The Valleyo/Decision, the
final painting in the Refugees cycle. addresses the most
fundamental of all questions, Revealing different aspects of
spiritual protection, found within history, religion or nature,
it illustrates the artist's belief that 'the spirit Is not a tent
you go In to hide from the outside -it is something that
allows you to live from day to day in the real world',s Those
held within the valley symbolise people who have, by a
variety of means and disciplines, transcended living by the
laws of the jungle, Both realms (inside and outside the
valley) acknowledge the essentiaUy primal nature of human
interaction, but emphasise the choice that must be made
by thin 'ng beings: to be a nurturer. or a destroyer, of life
and creativity.

Describing her canvas as 'a plane on which the essences of
ute are poured and fixed',') Hudson-Ware aims to create
images that are accessible at some level to all viewffi. With
Refugees, she powerfully asserts her affiliation with those
passionate, if currently unfashionable. artists who propose
that the role of art is not merely to inspire us with its beauty
or divert us with its humour, but to reveal us to ourselves, as
we truly are.
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